ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
9th April, 2001

Meeting commenced:
1.30 p.m.
"
ended:
3.10 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Lightup - in the Chair

Councillors T. Holt, Johnson, Judge, B.P. Murphy, Payne, Wilson

and Mrs. Wordsworth

94.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor A.K. Holt.

95.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 19th March, 2001, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

96.
ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY WORKPLAN
The Director of Corporate Services submitted an updated workplan for the Environmental Scrutiny Committee for 2001.  The workplan contained amended details of forthcoming reports for future meetings, together with reasons for the submission of the report and persons requested to attend.

Discussion ensued on the submission of reports to future meetings which were currently held in abeyance, and a number of amendments were made to the workplan which would entail the submission of additional reports to the meetings to be held in June and July.


RESOLVED:
THAT the updated Environmental Scrutiny Workplan for 2001 be noted.

97.
CLEANER SALFORD SCRUTINY COMMISSION
Wayne Priestley (Environmental Services Directorate) gave a presentation on the review of the Scrutiny Commission on a Cleaner Salford 99/2000, which included the background to the Scrutiny Commission which was created in 1997 with the following remit:-

· Review current services and develop recommendations.

· Final report to Council for adoption.

· Commission comprised of Elected Members, general public, officers, external experts (TBG) and interested parties.

A total of 39 recommendations had been made, the main areas of which were as follows:-

· Pride in the job.

· Area cleaning.

· Action against offenders.

· Co-ordination of services.

· Education and information.

· Communication.

· Improving services to the public.

· Extra funding.

· Monitoring officers.

· Shop keepers.

· Langworthy area.

· Role of other Directorates.

Further detail was given to the above criteria, with specific regard to additional funding. In addition, Members were informed that a continuation strategy would be adopted once SRB funding had been completed.


Members made a number of comments in relation to the following:-

· Provision of more litter bins in the whole area of the city, particularly outside isolated shops.

· Provision of internal litter bins in shops.

· Problems of additional graffiti and litter in the subways leading to Salford Market.

· Educating the public regarding the dropping of litter and promoting litter awareness.

· Rubbish in shopping trolleys and poor litter collection at the car park of the Tesco's Supermarket in Walkden.

· Problems with regard to damaged kerbs and gullies throughout the City.

Wayne Priestley reported that the issue of damage to kerbs and gullies would be addressed in a joint report of the Directors of Development Services and Environmental Services which would be submitted to the next meeting of the Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation and reports be noted.

98.
MISSED BIN ANALYSIS
Following a report submitted on 15th January, 2001, (Minute 70 refers) which outlined the new methods for monitoring of missed bins collections employed by the Environmental Services Directorate, a further report was submitted detailing returns for a full three month period (January/March, 2001) as previously requested.

During the monitored period, 318 requests for service regarding alleged missed bins were recorded, of which 278 were not justified and 40 complaints were justified.  The 40 justified incidents of missed bins were due to a failure in contract performance of the Contract Services Refuse Collection staff.  This equated to 12.5% of all complaints being justified.

However, it was noted that during the three month period monitored, approximately 1,134,000 would have been emptied.  Judged against this figure the 40 justified bin misses gave an overall missed bin rate of 0.003% for the monitored period.

Due to the Refuse Collection Review which had been recently undertaken, it was expected that the number of justified misses would be reduced still further.  This was because the complaint of a missed bin would be investigated by an Environmental 

Co-ordinator, whose task would be to resolve the initial problem which resulted in the miss, either by liaising with the customer (e.g. bin put out late) or ensuring that a miss as a result of the Refuse Collection Crew failing to collected, did not occur in the future. 

It was proposed that following the introduction of the four day working week for refuse collection and the associated investigation of each "missed bin" request for service, that the Committee be provided with brief periodic reports on the levels of missed bins comparing the number of justified against unjustified complaints.

Members congratulated the Environmental Services Directorate on the figures contained within the report.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT brief periodic reports be submitted to future meetings on the levels of missed bins comparing the number of justified complaints against overall service performance.  These reports should form part of the programme of three times per annum monitoring reports.

99.
BEST VALUE REVIEW - PROGRESS REPORTS MAINTENANCE OF


THE HIGHWAY/ STREET CARE
The Chief Executive submitted a report which detailed progress which had been achieved since the last report was submitted (Minute 64 refers) in respect of the following:-

· A draft work programme had been produced.

· Further project briefs had been developed for the Environmental Services aspect of the review.

· Public consultation had now taken place for some elements of the review.

· The Directors of Development and Environmental Services had scheduled meetings to drive the review forward.

· The Panel met on 22nd February and 22nd March, and was scheduled to meet on 26th April, 2001.

The Directors of Development and Environmental Services had decided to hold a monthly progress and issues meeting in order to accelerate progress on the review and ensure they were up to date on the issues and approach which would eventually become subject to inspection next year.  The Directors had agreed that these meetings would be held on the fourth Thursday of each month and would be chaired by the external Review Team Leader, Jez Leaper, from KPMG.

Members expressed concern with regard to the increase in weeds in gullies and back entries of various parts of the city and requested that further information on this matter be included in the report to be submitted in June.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT a report be submitted to the June meeting providing completed work programmes for all elements of the Highway/Streetcare review in order that the inspection date may be achieved.



(3) THAT a report be submitted to the meeting in May, 2001, regarding the Refuse Collection element of the Best Value Review of Highway/Streetcare.

100.
URGENT BUSINESS
The Chairman indicated that he had agreed to the following item of business, which had not appeared on the agenda for the meeting, should be considered as a matter of urgency by reason of special circumstances, i.e. it had arisen since the agenda had been produced and it was necessary to bring the matter to the attention of the Committee.

 
Notification from the Best Value Inspectors
It was reported that a letter had been received from the Best Value Inspection Service which notified of a change of their judgement on the Property Review which had amended Salford from an 'unlikely' status to a 'probably' status in respect of the second judgement, 'will the review lead to improvement'.  Members expressed their satisfaction at this outcome.

http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/ESCM/ESCM090401A.DOC

